31 Dear Dr. Abbott:-

I think it would be well to get the estimates from Car eth, as he seems to de excellent printing. I believe it would be better to have the half-tone illustrations on separate pages which could do as in stitches. It might save cost. I think if Dr. Adami wrote the first preface, and then I wrote a brief clinical introduction and the dedication to Dr. Johnston it would be nice. I have not yet written to Chipman, but will do so. I am most enthusiastic about the catalogue, as I feel it will be not only of great benefit to the students, but it will reflect the greatest credit on the school and be a model for other institutions. Evidently you are getting the faculty deeply interested in the work, and there is no reason I think why you should

not have a free hand in the matter.

--- (Signed) Wm. Osler.